
The Liars
September 6, 2022

Talk about proof positive 
that school officials have 
a policy of lying to parents 
about their children!

According to Fox News, 
Kansas teacher Pamela 
Ricard contends that 
“deceiving parents 
about their children’s 
pronouns was against 
her Christian beliefs.”

Yet her bosses demanded 
this precise deceit.

Officials at Fort Riley Middle School 
suspended Ricard for referring to a transgender 
child by his or her legal name and by standard 
pronouns rather than by his or her preferred 
name and pronouns. (The Fox News report is 
coy about the actual sex of the child.) Ricard 
had also been ordered to use only the legal 
name and standard pronouns when speaking to 
the child’s parents — i.e., to conceal the child’s 
stated preferences.

Parents of any religion, or none, may well 
dispute the notion that when their kid suggests 
that he or she is “really” a member of the 

opposite sex, this profession of sexual faith 
points in a direction that any supportive 
adult ought only to encourage and sanction.

Of course, it is precisely the fact that 
parents may well disagree with school 
officials about the appropriate response to 
such intimations that inspires dishonest 
officials with an ideological-cultural agenda 
to demand that parents be lied to.

With the help of Alliance Defending 
Freedom, Pamela Ricard won a settlement 
of $95,000 from the Geary County school 
district for its treatment of her. After she filed 
the lawsuit, the district dropped its policy of 
lying to parents.

At least, so they say.

This is Common Sense. I’m Paul Jacob.   

On the web at: thisIsCommonSense.org    |  Think Freely Media, 190 S. LaSalle St., Suite 1500, Chicago, IL 60603  |  FAX: 703-910-7728

CommonSense Paul Jacob

After she filed the lawsuit, 
the district dropped its 

policy of lying to parents.


